
Notes following meeting at Aynho pavilion 21st January at 10.30am. 

 

Present: -   

Liz Hadley, Lesley Grant, Les Horley, Leslie Leighton, Dawn Willis, Michael Johnson, Ray Willis. 

Meeting was arranged following PC meeting 5th December 22 to review/discuss the updating of the 

pavilion, this was to include the re-configuring of the kitchen, both changing room toilets and 

decorations both internally and externally. 

Meeting originally agreed with 5 attendees LH, DW, LL, LH & RW, LG and MJ were in attendance as 

requested by LL. 

Lesley Grant did say she had met up with Chad (RH) the day before to look at the pavilion and sports 

field, it had been previously discussed in the PC meeting about potentially asking their architects to 

draw up some possibly options but this was only to happen after the meeting if all agreed on the way 

forward. 

Les Horley asked Lesley Grant the outcome of the meeting between RH and attendee[s] from the PC, 

which was held inside the Pavilion, the previous day, as any discussion might have been relevant to 

our meeting. Lesley did say Chad was only there to take a look as he hadn’t seen the building or sports 

field, Liz H did say she had been made aware of the meeting, other councillors were not advised.  

It was agreed by all the building albeit structurally sound was in need of updating, Leslie Leighton 

stated he had no intention of knocking down the pavilion and replacing it with a new building. 

It had previously been discussed with Chris Wilson the option of purchasing a new kitchen at a 

significantly reduced rate, he works for a kitchen manufacturer and had some units which were going 

at a significantly reduced cost. 

Options for re-configuring the existing kitchen was discussed and agreed to block up the existing door, 

new opening would be formed giving access to the kitchen via the existing door into the cupboard, 

store would be partitioned off with new door giving another separate storeroom. New shutter would 

also be required on the existing hatch opening between the kitchen and main hall. 

RW confirmed the old oven had been removed and a donated oven has been fitted as a temporary 

measure in the interim.  

Other possible option was to remove the existing disabled toilet to form new storeroom RW did state 

this would then remove the disabled facility which needs consideration, existing toilets in the changing 

rooms would not be adequate to facilitate a disabled WC/baby change unless one was specifically 

designated for disabled and no toilets for the changing room. 

Toilet areas were reviewed and agreed to remove the showers/trays and add further toilets, this to 

be investigated in more detail to see the practical possible.  

Ray W did confirm the electrics had previously been tested by W&W and areas of concerns had since 

been addressed, a certificate has been issued confirming electrics are now safe. 

New external LED lights to the veranda area have been sourced FOC which will be installed as the 

weather improves. 



With regards to the main area the lighting requires attention as this is not adequate and very dim, the 

wall between the tidy changing room and main area could possibly be removed to open up to form a 

bigger area, possibly options to remove the windows and install large sliding/folding doors. 

Carpark area requires further safety lighting installed with consideration of adjacent residents, options 

to improve the access road and carpark area to be investigated to give safer access/egress underfoot. 

Tennis court requires further updating , court to be professionally cleaned, fencing to be repaired, 

bent posts to be repaired/replaced, possibly option of installing external lighting to the tennis court 

to be explored. 

Running track/footpath around the sports field to be inspected, this was showing signs of wear and 

cracks were appearing, possible repairs were required. 

 

   

 

 

 


